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$$ DUES ARE DUE $$ 
 
Here’s a reminder that according to Philo 
bylaws, the annual dues are to be paid in 
September and no later than the November 
meeting. 
Please remember to bring your payment to the 
October meeting.  
  
Make your check payable to Philo.  Active 
member dues remain at $35 and Honorary 
member dues at $15. 
 
If you prefer, you can drop a check in the mail.  
Mailing address is: 
Mary Starck 
1906 State Highway 60 
Loveland, CO 80537 
  
Members who have achieved Emeritus status 
(35+ years in the organization) are not 
required to pay any dues but donations are 
always welcome and greatly appreciated. 
  
Mary Starck, Philo Treasurer 
 

Share Your News 

 
For future reference, here are the 
deadlines for submitting content for the 
monthly newsletters. Stay in touch! Send 
articles to me as a Word document, or 
simply in the body of an email.  
 
Send to juanitalvl@icloud.com 
 
Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 970-663-3642 
 
Month  Content Deadline 
November  October 21 
January  December 9 
February  January 20 
March   February 17 
April   March 24 
May   April 21 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:juanitalvl@icloud.com
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October is here and we are 75% through 2017!   Fall is my favorite time of year, but as I am 
writing this, it has been cloudy and drizzling rain for several days.  I hope October is back to the 
golden leaves and blue sky that is the norm for Colorado autumns!   

     As I said, we are three quarters through the year, and our big 100-year Anniversary is 
coming up pretty quickly.  I know Kathy Loken and her committee has been working to get lots 
of events in place to celebrate, both by our members and the community that we have served 
so diligently over the past century.  If you are interested in being involved in one of the sub 
committees for an event, please let Kathy know.  The whole membership should be involved in 
some part of the celebration of Philo’s 100-year milestone. 

     Dine Out With Heart is in full swing by now and we hope it is as successful as all the efforts 
put in by the DOWH committee deserve.  I know they have worked together to make it a great 
event.  We can all support the cause by going to one of the participating restaurants to dine 
out.  It would be fun to get a group together and go several times during the event.  We have to 
eat, anyway, so might as well focus on this great endeavor! 

     Over the years, we have become a little lax in following some of our guidelines that were put 
in place.  The board has addressed some of these and will continue to work on what is best to 
keep the membership and our philanthropic efforts vibrant and beneficial.   If you have some 
input that you want considered, please email any board member or me.   We will have those 
emails to discuss at the board meeting prior to the regular meeting.   

     I look forward to more months of good friendships, Philo continuing to be a contributor to the 
needs of the community, and making a difference in our world. 

     Have a wonderful fall!  (Christmas is coming!) 

Miki Roth 

President, 2017-2018 

 

 

 

 

“The world is full of good people.  If you can’t find one, be one.”       

Mother Teresa 
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Dine Out With Heart 2017 is coming October 1 – 14!  

 
Big thanks to Rob Smith of solvvAgency for his awesome work on our promotional materials!  
Please like and share the Dine Out With Heart Facebook page, as well as individual posts. Every 
like and share spreads our message to a wider population as we work to help ease the burden of 
hunger for our community. Take some time with friends and family to enjoy the deliciousness 
offered by our 23 participating establishments! 
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INTEGRATED EARLY CHILDHOOD 
 

The Early Childhood Committee spent late July and early August 
purchasing items for the Thompson School District Early Childhood 

Program. 
 

Some of the items included crayons, paints, pencils, erasers and 
fun Dr. Seuss bags.  

 
We compiled the items and delivered them August 17th to very 

thankful teachers. 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated including some very 
helpful sons of members! 

 
 

Judy Gangle, Chairwoman, Integrated Early Childhood Committee 
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Advantages of Loveland Chamber of Commerce 

Membership 
 
 

Philo is a member of the Loveland Chamber of Commerce.  With this 
membership comes many benefits. 

 
Take advantage of The Chamber Community Calendar 

 
To submit events: 

Go to Loveland Chamber of Commerce home page 
Click on the Chamber logo 

On the left side bar click “calendar" 
Enter your information 

Click “submit”. The grey box is very lightly colored but it does work! 
The Chamber will review the item before final submission. 

 
Questions:  Contact Kathy Loken 

kloken@comcast.net 
970-227-6823 (cell) 

 
 
 

 

  

http://loveland.org/
mailto:kloken@comcast.net
http://loveland.org
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PHILO CLUB PHOTOS 

 

For the Philo Club I’m happy to share viewing links to the 59- image gallery I’ve posted 
online.  You may share the gallery links with my compliments to anyone of your choosing 
which would include all Philo Club members or other persons of your choosing.  There are 
two links; a convenient full-page viewing link and a gallery link with additional features.   

 

Full Page Viewing  

 

Gallery 

 

I hope that you and others in the Philo Club enjoy the images.  A simple way to share 
would be to forward this email to persons of interest.     

 

For Chamber events I have a special, deeply discounted, availability of digital images at 
$5 ea. or $100 entire gallery, that I extend to Chamber members or other organizations 
who are the subject of a Chamber event that I photograph.  This option is selected in the 
Gallery. See Buy Photos Button to upper right on the page.  A purchase of digital images 
will result in an immediate download and may be paid by major credit cards.  If there’s an 
interest in prints there are prints and wall art both available under the Buy Photos button 
as well, these are shipped direct from my printer as per your instructions. 

Any questions or assistance needed, please contact me.  

 

PS.  I’ve enclosed a copy of the large group photo below.  Please download with my 
compliments.  

Donald Reilly, Photographer 

DJRImaging 

 

don@djrimaging.com 

970.744.0176 

www.djrimaging.com 

 

https://djrimaging.smugmug.com/frame/slideshow?key=ZfQRR3&autoStart=1&captions=0&navigation=0&playButton=0&randomize=0&speed=3&transition=fade&transitionSpeed=2&clickable=1
https://djrimaging.smugmug.com/Loveland-Chamber/Phil-Heart-Unveiling-Loveland-Chamber-of-Commerce-09102017
mailto:don@djrimaging.com
http://www.djrimaging.com/
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Photo credit, Don Reilly 



 

October 2017  Philo Newsletter   9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHILO PICNIC 

Thank you to Sue Lussenhop, chairwoman, Jeanne and Mark Findley and Rita and Ron Harden for 
coordinating the Philo family picnic after the Heart unveiling.   The wind died down, the food was 
fantastic and getting to know family members, special guests, spouses and children made the 
event one of the memorable highlights of this historic day. 

Members will be active behind the scenes for several months as the Anniversary Committee ramps 
up for 2018 special events.  Save the dates: 

   January 9, 2018  Philo History Month 
   May 8, 2018             Spring Dinner Extravaganza 
   September 2018            Pastels on 5th 
   October 20, 2018            Community Event 
                 Ranch/proceeds to benefit Alternatives to Violence 
Event dates to be determined: 
      Community Canned Food Drive 
      Traveling Exhibit 
 
There is an opportunity for every member to be part of making Philo history.  Think big, stay 
positive, and be rewarded for the extra effort to make Loveland/Berthoud thriving communities. 
 
Part of a note from Joyce Caufman, emeritus:  
Thank you for your work to have a heart in Loveland representing Philo! It’s beautiful and is well-
placed. Connection?  I loved seeing some other “old timers” and to have the opportunity to catch up 
with them. Philo continues to move forward in meeting the needs in the community. One of the 
things I like and respect most of Philo besides its amazing members is the fact that they move with 
the culture to meet the needs in our community. 
 
It is rewarding to know the honorary and emeritus members are aware of who we are in the 
21st century. 
 
These ladies are the ones who started the Holiday Mart at the McMillan Building, sponsored the 
Alternatives to Violence apartment, the Home Tour, and Santa Shop. Their dedication, hard work 
and inspiration are the motivation behind what Philo is today and will be in the future.    
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Event Location Date Time 
C of C Business After Hours Co-Host at First Bank October 5, 2017 5:30p 

Philo History Program  Regular Meeting January 9, 2018 7:00p 

Anniversary Spring Dinner TBD May 8, 2018  

Pastels on Fifth Fifth Street, Loveland September 2018  

Community Celebration Ellis Ranch October 20, 2018  

Traveling Philo Exhibit TBD TBD  

Philo Video Release TBD TBD  

Anniversary Canned Food Drive TBD TBD  
 

CORRECTION: In the September newsletter member Emeritus 
Myrna McIntosh was misidentified in a photo showing a Philo 
history display at the Loveland Public Library. 
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Philo Anniversary Committee, Heart Unveiling 
 
 

The Philo Heart was unveiled with gasps of joy and even some tears by guests, 
Philo honorary, emeritus and active members on September 10.  Special thanks 

to Diane Meuret and Mary Voggesser who spearheaded this project for the Anniversary 
Committee, Trish Murtha, artist extraordinaire, and FirstBank for graciously providing the 

perfect location.  Anne Anderson unveiled the heart and Christine Reynolds, 
granddaughter of Emma Van Sant was special guest.  Heartfelt thanks to the 

contributors to the mailing appeal that made this project possible. 
 

 
Don’t recognize some….Many, many emeritus and honorary members 
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SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

 

October Birthdays 

 

Karen Bentroff        1st 

Susan Kuhn             1st 

Rita Harden            2nd 

Peg Isakson            5th 

Marge McCoy          7th      

Gwen Denton           8th    

  

Sandy Roorda          8th 

Lynn McDonough     22nd    

Sherry King              25th 

Joyce Krantz           25th 

Pamela White           29th 

Nancy Patterson      30th 

Juanita Cisneros      31st 

 

Just a reminder to let us know if a Philo member needs CONCERN or 

CONGRATS! 

 

Betty Brammer, Chairwoman, Sunshine Committee 970-412-0465 
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Our Extravaganza sales are off to a good start!!!! We only need to purchase 15 tickets or 
more to get into the raffle and that's where we make the most money. 
 
 
 
This is such a fun day for all! The Shopping Extravaganza on Sat., Oct.21st at the Outlet 
Mall offers a goodie bag, store discounts and coupons, lunch, dessert, manicures, 
winetasting--all for only $20 and we get to keep $10 from each ticket sold. You can also 
buy raffle tickets for $1 each the day of the sale. $15,000 worth of gift cards and prizes 
will be given out during the day. 
 
 
You're sure to see friends from all over Loveland. 
 
 
As part of this fundraiser, we are required to have 3 members each work a 2-3hr shift. I 
enjoy this almost as much as the shopping. Betty Brammer and I just need one more 
member to commit. Call me by Oct.5th if you are willing to help out. 
 
 
See you at the October Philo meeting with checkbooks and address labels in hand! The 
checks are to be made out to The Outlets at Loveland. 
 
 
If you don't plan to go, but would still like to participate in this fundraiser, you can just 
give me a check made out to Philo. 
 
 
Happy Shopping! 
 
 
Kay Robinson, Chairwoman, Fall Shopping Extravaganza 
970-667-0993 
 

 


